NEWAYGO COUNTY DECEMBER COUNTY REPORT


It has been a busy month in Newaygo county 

We held two Texas Hold’Em events, four days each, that netted our federal account $7,521.00 after all expenses.

We have been putting meeting announcements in the local newspapers and shoppers guide and have gain some new members.  We also have an add that points out what we as Democrats are doing for the people of Michigan while the Republicans want to debate gas stoves.

Our Board of Canvassers reports that the local ISD milage passed and in most precincts between one third and one half of the votes were by absentee ballots.

Several years ago, the Republican legislature required all elections be held at the normal precinct rather than at the school district level.  As a result each precinct had to be open and staffed from 7:00 AM to 8:00 PM unless all voters had voted.  In one precinct due to ISD lines only 10 voters were allowed to vote as they were to only voters in that small part of the ISD.  The polls opened on time and were staffed by four poll workers and none of them lived in the ISD.  They waited all 13 hours and had no voters come in!

Our next meeting will be held at the Newaygo Heritage Museum in Newaygo at 6:00 PM on December 11, 2023

Dallas Dean

Chairperson

